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September 15, 2023 

Basement Flooding Protection Program 
Lawrence Park Neighbourhood Road Reconstruction 

and Basement Flooding Improvements 
Preliminary Design Field Investigations 

 
Expected Start Date: Fall 2023      Expected End Date: Spring 2024    

*Timeline is subject to change. 
 
The City of Toronto completed the Lawrence Park Neighbourhood Investigation of Basement 
Flooding (Area 20) and Road Improvement Class Environmental Assessment and developed a 
Master Plan in 2017 to address road conditions and to reduce the risk of basement flooding. The 
Environment Assessment identified a number of road and infrastructure improvements including road 
reconstruction, road resurfacing, new sidewalks as well as sewer upgrades.   
 
Starting this fall, the City will carry out field investigations to inform future design work for the first 
phase of these improvements. The map on the following page shows the streets where investigation 
work is planned. More information about the design process and opportunities for public feedback will 
be provided through future notices. Construction for the first phase of improvements is not anticipated 
to begin until 2026. 
MAP OF WORK AREA 
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SITE INVESTIGATION WORK DETAILS 
Site work crews will  

• Photograph site conditions  
• Conduct topographical surveys within roadways and boulevards to record the location and 

elevation of key surface features. 
• Assess the condition of trees within or close to the site and record the location and species. 
• Gather soil samples from within the roadway and boulevard by drilling boreholes for geotechnical 

investigations. If necessary, a temporary piezometer (small pipe) will be installed within boreholes 
to allow for ongoing groundwater measurements. Any necessary piezometer will be protected with 
a cover, fencing, or other means suitable for the piezometer’s location until it is removed.  

• Conduct a subsurface utility engineering (SUE) survey to locate and record underground utility 
locations. Utilities will be marked with temporary paint and removable flags. 

 
WHAT TO EXPECT DURING SITE WORK 
You may experience dust, noise and other inconveniences. The City will make efforts to reduce the 
impacts. We appreciate your patience. 

 

 

Work Hours: Site visits will typically occur Monday to Friday between the hours 
of 7 a.m. and 7 p.m. 

 

Traffic Management: Unloading and loading equipment may result in 
temporary disruption to local traffic. In order to complete the work effectively and 
in a safe manner, some pedestrian and vehicle traffic restrictions will be 
necessary. 

 

Restoration: The sampling areas will be restored when work is complete.  

 
NEED MORE INFORMATION? 
If you have questions about the upcoming site investigation work, please contact us:  
Community Liaison 647-968-8601 

LawrencePark@RVAnderson.com 
TTY Hearing Impaired 
Service 

416-338-0889 (Daily, 8 a.m. to 5 p.m., closed holidays) 

General inquiries 311 
Website toronto.ca/LawrencePark 

 
 

Thank you for your patience. Building a great city takes time. Better infrastructure for all of us is worth the wait. 
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